
 

 

Town of Kaukauna 
Town Board Meeting 

July 11, 2022 
Minutes 

 
Chairman Van Asten called the meeting to order at 6:30 pm. The pledge was recited.   
Present were Chairman Van Asten, Supervisor Shane Robley, Supervisor Dennis Van Vreede and Debbie 
Vander Heiden Clerk/Treasurer.  Also, present were 2 Residents and 4 Guest. 
 
Safety issues:  None. 
  
Adopt the agenda: Motion by Supervisor Van Vreede to adopt the agenda as presented, second by 
Supervisor Robley. Motion carried.  
 
Appointments:               Neil Geiger along with Joe and Kathy De Bruin were present to introduce 
themselves. They are the new Historical Society members to help with running the Town of Kaukauna 
Historical Society. They have some ideas for fundraisers that they are looking at such as a craft show, car 
show and maybe a fall event.  
 
Approve Minutes:  Approve the minutes of the June 13, 2022 Town Board meeting. Motion by 
Supervisor Robley to accept the Town board minutes as presented, second by Supervisor Van Vreede. 
Motion carried.  
 
Fire/EMR report.   

• Ron Young reported that They will be burying Steve Smits ashes on Wednesday at 10:30 and 
they will be taking the trucks to the cemetery. The Fire fighters will be attending the service, 
however the personal and trucks will be available if they get a call.  

• He also reported that They had to go to a resident on County Road S for burning hazardous 
material.  

• Ron Diedrick and Marvin Vosters will be taking over the Fire Inspections. Most of them have 
been completed. Let Ron know if you have any new business in the Town. 

• Shane Robley reported the  EMR Dept is working on education to renew their license in 2023.  
 
Public Participation: Agenda items. None. 
 
Unfinished Business: None. 
 
New Business: None. 

a. Review/Act on Installation of Internet in the Fire Station. Star Communication is unable 
to connect to the internet from the Town hall so they would need a new connection. 
Star Communications agreed to keep the same price of 37.00 per month but would have 
to charge a 230.00 fee to install. Chairman Van Asten said the Town would pay for the 
service. Motion by Supervisor Van Vreede to approve the Internet service for the Fire 
Station, second by Chairman Van Asten. Motion carried. Supervisor Robley Abstained.  

b.  
Financial Summary:   Clerk/Treasure Vander Heiden presented the Board with the June Financial 
Statements.  
 



 

 

Approve vouchers. Vouchers 9590 - 9609 were presented for payment for a total of 14,729.78.  Motion 
by Chairman Van Asten to approve vouchers 9590-9609 for payment, second by Supervisor Robley.  
Motion carried.  
 
Review Building Permits.  None. 
 
CSM review:   None.  
 
Other business:   

• Supervisor  Ckerk Vander Heiden suggested getting an exterminator because the bugs are 
getting bad. Supervisor Robley suggested getting them for the Fire Station also. 

• The Board recommended getting an insurance adjuster to look at the roofs on the buildings for 
hail damage.  

 
Future agenda items.  Concrete for pavilion.  
 
Adjournment. Motion by Chairman Van Asten to adjourn, second by Supervisor Robley. Motion carried. 
Adjourned at 7:15 pm.  
 
Submitted by: Debbie Vander Heiden, Clerk/Treasurer. 

 

 

 


